
India Update 
Our	2018	India	Team	all	made	it	home	safely.	We	thank	
the	 Lord	 for	 His	 blessings	 on	 this	 trip.	 This	 may	 have	
been	 our	 best	 Pastors	 Conference	 yet.	Many	 thanks	 to	
those	 who	 gave,	 prayed	 and	 invested	 with	 us	 in	 the	
pastors	 of	 India	 and	 the	 students	 of	 SIBBC.	 The	 Lord	
used	each	of	the	team	members	to	be	a	great	blessing.	

Runyankore Update (Uganda) 
Once	we	 had	 the	 NT	 all	 formaJed,	 we	 decided	 to	 ask	
the	 translators	 to	 read	 it	 through	 one	 last	 Kme.	 It	 has	
passed	all	other	checking	processes,	but	we	want	to	be	
thorough.	We	have	 seJled	on	prices	and	quanKKes	 for	
prinKng	and	we	have	 the	 funds	 in	hand.	Our	 goal	 is	 to	
have	them	printed	and	shipped	someKme	in	June	so	we	
can	plan	an	early	July	dedicaKon	service.	If	you	would	be	
interested	in	joining	us	for	this	trip,	please	let	me	know.		

Liangmai Update (India) 
We	were	able	 to	 transport	 four	 (4)	new	computers	 	 to	
India	for	the	Liangmai	translaKon	team.	Wangrai	met	us	
in	Bangalore	 and	we	delivered	 them	 to	him.	 Thanks	 to	
those	who	gave	to	meet	this	need.		

Madi Update (Uganda) 
Unusual	 circumstances	 have	 led	 to	 moving	 our	
translaKon	 project	 back	 to	 Moyo	 in	 northern	 Uganda,	
the	 hometown	district	 of	 our	 translators.	 This	 required	
funds	 for	 moving	 expenses	 for	 three	 families	 and	 the	
office	 furniture,	 three	 motorcycles,	 school	 fees	 for	
children	of	the	translators,	six	months	up-front	rental	on	
a	 house/translaKon	 center,	 solar	 power	 and	 backup	
systems,	and	a	host	of	miscellaneous	expenses	which	all	
totaled	 about	 $6,000.00.	 I	 am	 HAPPY	 to	 say	 that	 all	
those	 needs	 have	 been	 met.	 A	 family	 in	 our	 home	
church	 gave	 enough	 to	 buy	 two	 of	 the	 motorcycles	
before	 I	 even	 began	 to	 address	 the	 needs.	 The	 Lord	
provided	an	excellent	house	with	good	secure	fencing

around	 the	 property,	 The	 house	 has	 three	 bedrooms,	
two	 bathrooms,	 and	 extra	 living	 quarters	 behind	 the	
house	 where	 one	 of	 our	 translator’s	 families	 will	 live.	
With	 a	 liJle	 paint,	 some	 new	 lights	 and	 some	 minor	
repairs,	we	are	already	up	and	running.			
Many	thanks	to	Associate	Sam	Moss	for	being	on-site	to	
help	 with	 this	 transiKon.	 A\er	 a	 couple	 weeks	 of	
transiKon,	the	project	 is	back	on	track	and	the	men	are	
making	good	progress.	They	are	running	a	final	check	on	
the	 Gospel	 of	 Mark	 and	 we	 plan	 to	 print	 about	 3,000	
copies	soon.		

Fielder Family Update 
We	had	FOUR	rounds	of	the	flu	in	our	house	this	winter.	
We	 have	 NEVER	 been	 sick	 so	much	 in	 one	 flu	 season.	
Thankfully,	 it	all	came	between	meeKngs	and	we	didn’t	
have	to	cancel	anything.		
I	was	so	blessed	to	be	able	to	take	Linda	and	Emily	with	
me	to	India	this	year	for	the	first	Kme.	I	was	surprised	at	
their	 endurance	 on	 the	 long	 flights	 and	 was	 very	 glad	
that	no	one	got	sick	on	the	trip.	We	had	a	few	days	of	jet	
lag	 upon	 our	 return,	 but	 we	 are	 just	 about	 back	 to	
normal	now	(whatever	normal	is).		
Emily	 had	been	praying	 in	money	 for	 her	 first	missions	
trip.	When	we	counted	 it	 a	 few	days	before	departure,	
she	had	a	total	of	$1,001.00!!!	Praise	the	Lord!	
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